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Dear Friends 

Welcome to the summer season. After a 
long winter and a busy spring, I am certain 
that many of us are thankful that these 
days are here. I once again 
pray that each of us will set 
aside time for rest and re-
flection, contemplation and 
recreation, both alone and 
with family and friends. I 
continue to believe that one 
of the chief problems in our 
society today is the mini-
malizing of Sabbath keeping. 
We have come to pride 
ourselves on how incredibly 
busy we are, believing that 
that busyness is a sign of 
just how productive, and 
important, we are. We for-
get that, according to Gene-
sis, even God rested after 
creating the cosmos. We have blinded 
ourselves to the fact that, perhaps, a 
“working vacation” is actually an oxymoron. 
 
So I hope you will find the time this sum-
mer to enjoy a hike in the woods, a swim 
in the lake, and/or a sunrise by the sea. I 
hope that you will spend important time 
with your family and friends, looking one 
another in the eye, conversing about the 
things that really matter most. I hope that 
you will place yourselves in the very pres-
ence of God, be still, and wait. 
 
Some of you kindly ask what is on my sum-
mer reading list. Here are a few of the 
titles I hope to work through while keep-
ing Sabbath time: 
 

♦ Those Angry Days by Lynne Olson 

♦ Collaborative Circles by Michael P. Farrell  

♦ Atheist Delusions by David Bentley Hart 

♦ A Constellation of Vital Phenomena by 
Anthony Marra 

If you enjoy mysteries in the style of P.D. 
James and Martha Grimes, I highly recom-
mend the “Inspector Gamache” series 

written by Louise Penny. I am working my 
way through the first, Still Life and it is 
wonderful! 

 
I close with a most appropriate thanksgiv-
ing from our Book of Common Prayer. 
Enjoy the season and keep the Sabbath: 

 
 
We give you thanks, most gra-
cious God, for the beauty of earth 
and sky and sea; for the richness 
of mountains, plains, and rivers; 
for the song of birds and the love-
liness of flowers. We praise you 
for these good gifts, and pray that 
we may safeguard them for our 
posterity. Grant that we may con-
tinue to grow in our grateful en-
joyment of your abundant crea-
tion, to the honor and glory of 
your Name, now and forever. 
Amen. (BCP, p. 840) 
 
 
Faithfully in Christ, 
The Rev. Rob Banse 

S.O.M.E. cooks on July 

17th at 7:30 a.m. and 

serves on  

July 18th—leaving the 

parking lot at 8:30 a.m. 
 

Donations of cookies, 

brownies, and breads are  

needed! 
 

Please mark you  

donations for S.O.M.E. 

and leave in Cox Hall no 

later than July 17th. 
 

Thank you! 
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Vestry NotesVestry NotesVestry NotesVestry Notes    
Gina Hammond, Senior Warden 

The Vestry held its regularly scheduled meet-
ing on Wednesday June 18, 2014.  The Rev. 
Robert L. Banse, Jr., Rector, presided.  He 
began with opening prayers.  Margaret Moore 
shared a daily meditations on fellowship from 
a book her grandmother gave her.  
 
The minutes of the May 21, 2014 Vestry 
meeting were approved with one amendment.  
This document is available on the bulletin 
board in Cox Hall. 
 
New Business Items: 

• Treasurer Charles Ince reported on the 
financials through May 2014.  Expenses are 
slightly under budget and income is ahead 
of budget.  This is a good position for going 
into the summer months. 

• Rob Banse reported on the successful 2014 
Stable Tour.  Having beautiful weather, four 
new venues and a $20,000 anonymous gift 
were significant factors in impacting funds 
received.  Final accounting is in process.  It 
is estimated that the proceeds will exceed 
$80,000.  We are now looking for new 
chairs for 2015.  Stephanie Bates has 
agreed to mentor these individuals.  The 
Vestry recommended that our publications 
emphasize that this money is all being used for 
Outreach. 

• A discussion was held on how we might 
involve more people in our activities at 
Church.  The Vestry moved into executive 
session for this portion of the meeting. 

• Moving out of executive session, the Rec-
tor continued his discussion of 2014 objec-
tives.  He has received many good com-
ments from Vestry members on what they 
would like to see at Trinity.  He also 
acknowledged, having now experienced 
what he characterized as activity equivalent 
to three Holy Weeks and Easters this 
spring that a review of our staffing needs is 
appropriate.   He acknowledged that it is 
time to add another clergy person to the 
staff.  The Vestry will set up a separate 
committee, to include members of the con-
gregation, to help with a review of our 
needs.  The consensus is that this is a mo-
ment of CELEBRATION, as it reflects the 
growth we are witnessing.  This study will 
be the number one priority for the summer 
with a report expected in October 2014. 

• Bob Appenzeller reported on the methodolo-
gy that the Outreach Committee is using to 
determine what needs should be funded.  
He presented a spreadsheet with over 20 
organizations whose funding requests are 
being considered.  These involve both do-

mestic and international candidates.  The 
committee is working to obtain completed 
Outreach requests (available at http://
www.trinityupperville.org/Outreach/) from 
these organizations.   

• Margaret Moore reported on ideas for the 
Annual Meeting.  This will be held in con-
junction with the Country Fair on October 
5, 2014.  A single service will be held at 9 
am, followed by the Annual Meeting.  This 
will be kept to a minimum number of re-
ports, and will focus on celebrating the 
activities of the past year.  A pot luck meal 
will then be held, featuring Tommy 
Breeden’s BBQ. 

 
Old Business Items: 

• The Rector gave an update on the status of 
the current efforts to increase the Endow-
ment.  All Vestry members have been visit-
ed.  Rob reported that an additional 
$900,000 has been pledged as commit-
ments to the Meade Society (i.e., gifts to be 
received on the death of an individual).  
$30,000 in outright gifts have also been 
received.  The Rector and his wife, Janie, 
plan to make gifts of both types.  The re-
mainder of the summer will be spent get-
ting other lead gift givers before the larger 
congregation is solicited. 

• Plans are underway to use the Outdoor 
Chapel more frequently. On a monthly 
basis, we will have fellowship and an even-
ing service.  These events will begin at 6:30 
pm and conclude by 8 pm.  The Church will 
furnish the meat for grilling and drinks for 
the evening.  Attendees are asked to bring 
a side dish and/or dessert to share.  Dates 
scheduled are June 25, July 23 and August 
27.  A once-a-month Saturday evening 5:30 
pm Eucharist will also begin in the fall. 

• A letter has been sent to our neighbors on 
Route 50 who border our Outdoor Sanc-
tuary.  We are seeking their support in 
keeping the back of their properties clear 
of debris. 

• Jolly de Give gave a report on negotiations 
being held with the current tenants of the 
Gulick House.  They have made an offer to 
help reduce their outstanding utility bills 
incurred during the severe winter condi-
tions.  The Finance Committee will review 
their request. 

• Pamela Wynfield reported that 25 persons 
are planning to attend the parish retreat at 
Shrine Mont. 

• Gina Hammond reported that letters have 
been sent to all parishioners for whom 
information is incomplete on our database.  

Having this information will allow the im-
pacted individuals to be able to vote at the 
Annual Meeting. 

• The Trinity Wedding Procedures are also 
being updated.  A draft has been provided 
to the Rector and the affected staff.  When 
approved, these will be posted to Trinity’s 
Website. 

 
Committee reports were received.   

• The Nominating Committee has secured 
four candidates (see biographies on pages 4-5)  

• The Healing Ministry, having recently added 
three more members, will begin having 
Healing Ministers at the 8 am service once a 
month.  This ministry is also willing to share 
its study of the healing ministry of Jesus with 
the whole congregation via the forums.  
This offer was referred to the Adult Educa-
tion Committee. 

• The Outdoor Chapel Committee is seeking 
persons to help fill the gator bags on the 
trees.  This needs to be done weekly, and 
takes about 2 hours to complete.  Persons 
interested in helping should contact Wayne 
Gibbens. 

 
Gina Hammond gave the Wardens Re-
port.  Thank yous were extended:  

• To Stephanie Bates and Cindy Thompson, 
the church staff and all the many, many vol-
unteers for their efforts in bringing forth a 
very successful outcome to the Stable Tour. 

• To Ellen Hall for her leadership of the Thrift 
Shop, and her creative ideas for marketing 
its treasures; Cindy Thompson is now the 
new chair of the Thrift Shop. 

• To the Flower Guild for their extraordinary 
talents, especially in making splendid ar-
rangements for many weddings and funerals 
in May and June. 

Gina reminded the Vestry that the Church 
does not close down for the summer.  She 
urged everyone to welcome our visitors on 
Sunday mornings, share a copy of our new 
brochure on the Outdoor Sanctuary, and in-
vite them to coffee hour. If children are pre-
sent, they may visit the nursery or make use of 
books found at “Miss Charlotte’s Corner” in 
the north transept. 
 
The meeting concluded at 9:00 pm with final 
prayers. 
 
The Summer Vestry meeting has been re-
scheduled for Wednesday, August 20, 2014 at 
6:30 pm in Cox Hall. 
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Serving in SeptemberServing in SeptemberServing in SeptemberServing in September    

Altar Guild Aug. 28-Sept. 10: Team 5-Neil Peddicord, Harriett Condon, Ellen Hall, Bunny Shick 
Sept. 11-Sept. 24: Team 2-Barbara Augenblick, Debra Latiolais, Becky Hoecker, Ed Moore, Carol Miller 
Sept.-25-Oct. 8: Team 4-Jolly de Give, Jim Gable, Patty Jarvis, Pamela Wynfield 

 September 7 
13 Pentecost 

September 14 
14 Pentecost 

September 21 
15 Pentecost 

September 28 
16 Pentecost 

Flower Guild Carolyn Smith  
Nenie Schara 
Mary MacDonnell 
Katherine Anderson 
Patty Jarvis 
Johanna Jackson 

Anne Coyner 
Barbara Augenblick 
Cindy Mullett 
Betty Long 
Rebecca Hoecker 
Sally Fletcher 

Valerie Dove 
Bailey Davis 
Kelly Johnson 
Beth Gibbens 
Susan Grayson 
Telle Zeiler 
Lynn Wiley 
Molly Spencer 

Celeste Wheelwright 
Linda Dodderidge 
Sarah Ellison 
LeighO Wood 
Nicky Perry 
Stephanie Bates 

Memorial 
Flowers 

  Frank Courts Erskine Bedford 
Maude Ellen Brown 

Lectionary  
Readings 

Ezekiel 33:7-11 
Psalm 119:33-40 
Romans 13:8-14 
Matthew 18:15-20 

Genesis 50:15-21 
Psalm 103:1-13 
Romans 14:1-12 
Matthew 18:21-35 

Jonah 3:10-4:11 
Psalm 145:1-8 
Philippians 1:21-30 
Matthew 20:1-16 

Ezekiel 18:1-4, 25-32 
Psalm 25:1-8 
Philippians 2:1-13 
Matthew 21:23-32 

8:00 a.m. Service:  Holy Eucharist Rite I   

LEM Walta Warren Dan Haney Beth Lamond Hank Long 

Lector Dan Haney Andrew Motion Wayne Gibbens Walta Warren 

Ushers Sarah & Greg Ellison Beth & Wayne Gibbens Nicky Perry Debbie Gerbich 
Pam Covington 

Coffee Hour    Outreach 

   10:30 a.m. Service Holy Eucharist Rite II 

LEM Arch Randolph 
Pamela Wynfield 

Barbara Augenblick 
Ken Knapp 

Michael Main 
Janie Banse 

Kaye Nazarian 
Joe Fluet 

Lectors Ginny Fluet 
Randy Mullett 

Richard Myers 
Stephanie Reynolds 

Joe Fluet 
Bucky Slater 

Susan Goettl 
Bill Easton 

Ushers 
 

Barbara Augenblick 
Alex & Walter Woodson 

Pamela Wynfield 
David Hartley 
Jolly de Give 

Elle, Ri, and Chuck Benefield Elizabeth Courts 
Bunny Shick 
Kaye Nazarian 

Healing  
Ministry 

    

Coffee Hour    Outreach 

If you are unable to serve on your scheduled day, please find someone with whom to trade.  Please remember to notify the 
church office of any changes.  Thank you. 

Come join us for Wilderness Escape VBS! 

When: July 7th-10th 9:00am-12:00pm 

Where: Check-in at Cox Hall @ Trinity Church 

About: Learn straight from a well-known Bible hero...Moses! 

Discover firsthand what it was like to live in the Israelite camp.  Join one of the 

12 Tribes of Israel for games, music, crafts, and manna. 



Page 4 Genesis 

The Episcopal Diocese of Virginia Canon 11, section 4: Only Lay persons who are confirmed adult communicants in 
good standing of the church, as defined in General Convention Canon 1.17., shall be eligible for election as Vestry members of 
such church. However, regardless of eligibility of a person for election, no person shall be elected at duly convened congrega-
tional meeting to consecutive full terms on a congregation’s Vestry or Vestry Committee. 

For the  Class of  2017 
Our Annual Meeting & Election will be held October 5, 2014  

There will be one service at 9:30 a.m. 

Jim Gemmer 
I am a retired US Navy Reserve Captain, having served at various bases around the world. I came to the DC area 
in 2005, after active duty following 9/11. My wife, Kat, maintained our family farm in East Tennessee until our 
grown children began pursuing their own careers and lives.  We fell in love with the Hunt Country and began 
looking for a home and church. We were blessed to discover Trinity Upperville. The welcome we received, the 
wonderful music, and the beautiful campus called us to make this our new church home. 
 

I have been an active church member my entire life. Baptized in the Presbyterian Church, and later converted to 
the Lutheran faith, I have taught youth and adult Sunday school, and I have served on Council in the East Tennessee 
region for a number of years. Kat and I also served as representatives many times at Lutheran Synod Conventions.  
We were confirmed at Trinity in 2013. 
 

At Trinity I have enjoyed serving at S.O.M.E., finding the trek to DC a journey not only of faith, but of fellowship 
with fellow parishioners. The opportunity to help those in need is a blessing in my life.  I also serve on the Buildings 
Committee.  I am a woodworker by family tradition. The buildings of Trinity drew Kat and me to this church.  It is 
my belief that their maintenance and good repair are in and of themselves a commitment to God’s work and plan. 
We are directed to serve through the Great Commission in Matthew’s Gospel. We each need to find the way that 
allows us to do so with joy and consistency. I am humbled and honored to have been asked to serve as a member 
of the Trinity Vestry and look forward to this opportunity.  

Barbara Conner 
I am honored to be asked to serve on the Vestry.  Having been a vestryperson at St. Luke’s Wellington Parish, 
Alexandria, I understand the responsibilities of the Vestry, particularly the importance of being good stewards 
both for the present as well as for the future of Trinity.  Here at Trinity I have enjoyed being part of the Parish 
Life Committee, the Adult Christian Education Committee, hosting Sunday coffee hours, presenting an adult fo-
rum on Parenting the Millennial Generation, helping with the Stable Tour, and supporting the Christmas Auction. 
 

Presently I am the Director of College Counseling at Foxcroft School.    My prior employment includes: College 
and Career Center Specialist at West Potomac High School, Fairfax County; organizational consultant for small 
companies and individuals to help them achieve their goals; City Manager in Charlottesville (while my former hus-
band was in law school); and general manager/human resources director for an organization in Old Town Alexan-
dria.  All of these jobs share the common elements of helping people discover their strengths and goals, and then 
developing strategies to achieve them. 
 

I am a graduate of Sweet Briar College (BA – Political Economics/Public Administration/ Management) and the 
University of Virginia (MEd – Social Foundations of Education).  I serve or have served on boards/committees for 
many organizations, i.e., Potomac and Chesapeake Association for College Admissions Counseling, Virginia State 
PTA, Mount Vernon-Lee Chamber of Commerce, and St. Luke’s Episcopal Church. 
 

My married daughter, Margaret, lives in Kirkland, Washington and is working on her masters in social work.  My 
son, Kit, a recent graduate of New England College, works at a therapeutic boarding school in New Hampshire. 
Thank you for considering me for the Vestry. I look forward to the next three years and will do my best to honor 
tradition as we move toward the future. 
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Dan Murphy 
Beth and I have been part of the Middleburg and Trinity community for 25 years.  Our daughters were both bap-
tized at Trinity and enjoyed being part of the church's music ministry as they grew up.  Grace has just graduated 
from UVA and Molly is ready to begin her senior year at Foxcroft.  Both girls went to Hill School, where Beth 
and I both enjoyed volunteering.  I served for several years on the Hill Board, three as President. 
 

I am the principal of a design studio that plans and develops museum exhibits.  In this work, I have learned about 
our shared heritage, the power of mission-driven enterprises, and the opportunities for committed communities 
to do transformational work.  I believe that through my work I have developed both a creative mind-set and the 
ability to define and solve problems in a collegial fashion.  I hope that belief is true, and that I can use those skills 
to contribute to Trinity as a member of your Vestry.   
 

My strongest link to Trinity is through the wonderful music ministry; I have enjoyed so much being part of the 
truly extraordinary choir and learning the meaning and practice of our music from Christian Myers.  Music con-
tinues to be the strongest liturgy for me but my commitment to Trinity is grounded in the belief that the true and 
unique role of the Church is to do good.  I believe that with God's help, Rob's leadership, and a strong communi-
ty of faith we can do much to lift the lives and spirits of those around us. 
 

I am honored to be asked to serve on the Vestry and will do my very best to help shape a bright and purposeful 
future for our church community.  Many thanks for the opportunity to serve. 

Election FAQ’s 
  

Can I vote by proxy? 
No:  “The Voting shall be by ballot in person and unless otherwise provided by the meeting, a majority of the votes cast shall be nec-
essary to a choice.  There shall be no voting by proxy.” ~Diocesan Canon 11.5 
  

Who is eligible to vote? 
“All adult communicants in good standing, registered in the particular Church in which they offer to vote, shall be entitled to vote at 
the election of Vestry members.” ~Diocesan Canon 11.5 
  

What exactly does Canon 11.5 mean? 
Adults are anyone  age 16 & older.  Communicant in good standing means that for the previous year you have been faithful in corpo-
rate worship, unless for good cause prevented, and have been faithful in working, praying, and giving for the spread of the Kingdom 
of God. ~Constitution & Canon I.17.3 To be registered means that your baptism date is recorded in the Parish Register. 
  

What do I do if I don’t see my name on the voting roster? (this will be posted in Cox Hall in September) 
If your name is NOT listed and you think it should be, please contact the church office by phone 540-592-3343 or  
e-mail the Parish Administrator, Beth Rogers at:  beth@trinityupperville.org 

Susan Grayson 
Thank you for the opportunity to be nominated to the Vestry.  Trinity Church has been a special place for me 
since I was confirmed and began my journey here in 1980 with Janet Grayson Whitehouse and other Grayson 
family members.  Cab and I were married here in 1982. We lived in California and Washington, D.C. for many 
years, but had our two boys, Paul and Billy baptized here and attended services when visiting.  Since 2008, we 
have lived at Blue Ridge Farm near Upperville and have attended Trinity Church. 
 

I believe Trinity Church is a place for loving others, feeling spiritual, and experiencing God’s work in my daily 
life.  This church offers so many opportunities to grow and develop as a Christian.  I am involved in the Flower 
Guild, as an usher, and was Co-Chair of the 2013 Stable Tour.  I also enjoy participating on the Parish Life Com-
mittee and the many events we organize.  I hope to encourage others, as other members have encouraged me.  
I am blessed to be part of this special place. 
 

I grew up in Kansas and moved to Washington, D.C. in1979.  I have a Master’s degree in Special Education and 
have taught in a variety of elementary schools, and presently substitute in local schools. I am also a Registered 
Nurse and Therapeutic Massage Therapist.  I am on the board of the Goose Creek Association and the Execu-
tive Committee of the Fauquier Loudoun Garden Club, and am a member of the Upperville Garden Club.  I 
enjoy horseback riding, playing tennis, and gardening. 
 

It would be a privilege to serve Trinity as a member of the Vestry. 
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Did You Know?Did You Know?Did You Know?Did You Know? 

Little known facts about Trinity Episcopal Church – Upperville, VA  

The Weathervane  
The weathervane, the work of B. Eustbouts 
of Astau, Holland, is a rooster or “cock”; cast 
in bronze and covered with gold leaf.   
 

This symbol is long associated with St. Peter 
and the denial of his association with Jesus 
Christ.   “… before the cock crow twice, thou 
shalt deny me thrice.” (Mark 14:30)   
 

The late Rev. Robert Cox is often mentioned 
as quoting a medieval saying, “The angels, 
arising each morning in Heaven, sing out their 
praises to God and on earth the cock hears and 
echoes their songs.”  
 

(The preceding is quoted from Trinity Episcopal Church by 
George H. Glaysher (1973) Footnote #9 c.) 

This weathervane looks relatively small when 
in place on top of the church steeple but in 
fact is very large, standing nearly five (5) feet 
tall.  It has been removed two times since its 
original installation; once in the late 1970s or 
early 1980s because it was bent during a hur-
ricane. The second time was in 2009 to have 
the gold leaf restored by a local craftsman.   
 

It is always wonderful to see this bright bea-
con when approaching Upperville from any 
direction. 

~Gray Coyner 

StewardshipStewardshipStewardshipStewardship————Season of SabbathSeason of SabbathSeason of SabbathSeason of Sabbath 

As we enter into our Stewardship quarter, 
where we celebrate the Sabbath, your Stew-
ardship Committee hopes that all of you 
have a blessed summer, 2014.  This month 
we would like to share with you an article 
written by Brother Robert L’Esperance, from 
the Society of St John the Evangelist, an 
Episcopal monastic community in West 
Newbury MA (www.ssje.org).  May you 
enjoy a summer of simplicity!! 
 
The Art of Living Simply: Making More of Less 
  

“Truly I tell you, whoever does not receive the 
kingdom of God as a little child will never enter it.”  

~ Jesus 
 

“Simplify, simplify, simplify.”  
~ Henry David Thoreau, Walden. 

 
Rules for a simpler lifestyle cannot be univer-
sal rules. We are responsible for their imagi-
nation and situation. Nor is a simpler lifestyle 
a panacea for what ails. But, a simpler lifestyle 
can be an act of faith as a matter of personal 
integrity and commitment to a more just dis-
tribution of the world’s scarce resources. It 
can be a resolution against a mindset that calls 
for overconsumption. 
 

Jesus called his disciples to become simpler 
like a child. Withdrawal from the often neu-
rotic pressure of our materialistic society can 
be a response to that call. It can be an act of 
solidarity with the vast majority of humanity 
which lacks the range for choices we enjoy.    
 
A simpler lifestyle can be a way to share with 

those who have less and a way of returning to 
them what is usurped by unjust social and 
economic structures. Assuming a stance of 
under-consumption can be provocative invita-
tion to others into a conversation about afflu-
ence, poverty and social justice. 
 

Our faith is not about authority or rules. It’s 
about service and relationship. We are asked 
to bring about the kingdom here and now. 
Simpler can be a way of anticipating that king-
dom when God’s justice will right power 
relationships and resource allocation. A sim-
pler lifestyle can be an act of advocacy for 
legal changes that will right corrupted pat-
terns of production that disregard the earth 
and its creatures and over-consumption by a 
fraction of the population.    
 

Simplifying our demands can align with our 
needs, redirecting production from Madison 
Avenue-inspired wants toward goods and 
services that will satisfy genuine needs. 
 
Do I believe that if I adopt a simpler lifestyle I 
am going to end poverty and that my actions 
are going to directly benefit the dispossessed? 
Maybe yes, maybe no. But any demand for 
proof of effectiveness only plays into the 
myth that the poor are the problem and that 
the rich have the solution. 
 

Ways to Simplify Your Life:  

∗ Decide what’s most important to you. 

What do you value most?  

∗ List your current commitments and evaluate 
them in light of these values. What do you 

want to be doing with your precious time?  

∗ Simplify work tasks. Focus on the essential 

tasks and eliminate the rest.  

∗ Do one thing at a time. Multi-tasking is 
more complicated, more stressful, and 

generally less productive.  

∗ Sort through your stuff. Pick a room or a 
closet or a work area and do a thorough 
purging. Separate into three piles: keep, 

give away, and trash.  

∗ Simplify your wardrobe. Give away things 

you haven’t worn in the past year.  

∗ Limit your purchases. Buy less stuff. Ask 
yourself if you really need this and if you 

really need to own this before purchasing it.  

∗ Have a place for everything.  

∗ Limit your communications. Decide when 
and how much time you will devote to 

email, IM, phone calls, etc.  

∗ Eat slowly. Slow down to lose weight, im-

prove digestion, and enjoy life more.  

∗ Exercise. It helps burn off stress and makes 

you feel better.  

∗ Spend time with the people you love.  

∗ Spend time alone. Learn to meditate.  

∗ Slow down. Live life more deliberately. 

  

Always ask: Will this simplify my life?  

If the answer is no, reconsider. 
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Summer ChoirSummer ChoirSummer ChoirSummer Choir    
Christian Myers, Director of Music Ministries 

A Village is Rising in the CountrysideA Village is Rising in the CountrysideA Village is Rising in the CountrysideA Village is Rising in the Countryside 

At Helping Haitian Angels, we're building a 
new village for our children. It's almost time to 
move out of a crowded rented building in Cap 
Haitien to a new 40-acre campus in a small 
community known as "Declé." In the new vil-
lage, a resident "mama" and ten children will 
live in each of eight "family" homes. The campus 
will include a school and church, as well as a 
farm which will provide about 80 percent of 
our food. 
 

Our program is to love our kids and provide 
for their needs as they grow up, including 
food, clothing, shelter and the opportunity to 
love God. As they grow old enough to "age 
out" of the orphanage, we help them to learn 
the life and work skills which will allow them 
to become productive members of Haitian 
society. 
 

On a recent trip, to plan for an electrical dis-
tribution system, I saw the village rising in the 
countryside. The first phase of building is well 
underway. A community center, which will 
also be the church, is nearly complete; it in-
cludes a kitchen and a laundry, as well as a 

large, open-air pavilion. This spring, Easter 
church services were held in the new building! 
There were several courses of blocks on one 
of the houses, and the foundation had been 
poured for a second. Clean water is already 
available from a deep well—a wonderful gift 
and blessing from Trinity Church. 
 

The first four houses will be completed in July, 
and the children will move to the new campus, 
as our lease on the Cap Haitien house comes 
to an end. We hope to complete a ten-room 
school before the fall, then build the remaining 
four houses. A home for the resident director, 
housing for visiting volunteers, dormitories for 
young people transitioning out of the orphan-
age, and a building for administration and med-
ical clinic are planned for later phases. 
 

Our neighbors at Declé look forward to the 
new village! They will be invited to attend 
church, and their children will be able to go to 
the new school. Trinity's well may even be able 
to provide potable water for the community. 
~Bill Easton 

Of course I am biased, but I am quite certain 
that nobody devotes as much time to the 
church as the choir.  There are certainly a few 
individuals who are notable exceptions such 
as our Senior Warden who has literally made 
a full time job out of that position, but as a 
group, the choir clearly wins.  Throughout the 
program year they are here for two hours 
each and every week for rehearsal as well as 
another 30 minutes before church each and 
every Sunday.  
 

As wonderful and committed as many of 
them are, no other group in the church does 
that.  And so, it is all the more impressive 
that when given the chance for a break over 
the summer, many of them still keep coming, 
particularly after what has been one of the 
most demanding Springs for the choir that I 
can remember. 
 
Each year, the full choir sings through Trinity 
Sunday which usually falls sometime in the 
middle of June.  After that we switch to Summer 
Choir mode until September.  Our section 

leaders are off and we take a break from 
weekly Thursday night rehearsals.  Still, many 
of those who are here show up early each 
summer Sunday, put together a simple an-
them, and ensure that even when the fish are 
jumpin' and the cotton is high, Trinity Church 
worship is enhanced with appropriate music. 
 
Many thanks to all our choir members for 
their special devotion and a job well done this 
year particularly to those who are our won-
derful summer choir. 
 

Help keep our beautiful trees in the Outdoor Sanctuary  

watered this summer! 

 

Volunteers are needed to fill the Treegator®  Bags (see photo at left) once a week.   

It takes about 2 hours to fill the bags.  If you would like to help out please contact 

Wayne Gibbens at 540-687-6200. 

 

Thank you so very much! 



Clergy & Staff 
 

Rector   
The Rev. Robert L. Banse, Jr. 

 

Director of Music Ministry 
Christian Myers 

 

Organist 
Richard McPherson 

 

Parish Administrator 
Beth A. Rogers 

 

Administrative Assistant 
Betsy Crenshaw 

 

Director of Family Ministries 
John Knouse 

 

Housekeeping 
Angela Lake 

 

Sexton 
Tommy Breeden 

 
Officers & Vestry 

 

Senior Warden 
Gina Hammond 

 

Junior Warden 
Jolly de Give 

 

Treasurer 
Charles Ince 

 

Registrar 
Mark Thompson 

 

Class of 2014 
Christian Coyner 

Jolly de Give 
Wayne Gibbens 
Margaret Moore 

 

Class of 2015 
C. Greg Ellison 
John Johnson 

Becky Hoecker 
Gina Hammond 

 

Class of 2016 
Bob Appenzeller 

Joe Fluet 
Marguerite Sweeny 

Pamela Wynfield 
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Online 

www.trinityupperville.org 

Trinity Episcopal Church 
P.O. Box 127 
Upperville, Virginia  20185 

Articles for the September  issue of “Genesis” are due by August 26th 

A PICTORIAL DIRECTORY IS COMING! 

This fall our parish directory will also feature pictures of our members.  
With the talent of our resident publishing guru, Beth Rogers, and with 
availability of digital photography, we will prepare this document In-
house.  You may choose to have your picture taken at the church by one 
of our parish photographers, or you may send Beth a picture that you 
already have in digital format.  Sign-up sheets for picture taking at 

church will appear shortly in Cox Hall.  Digital pictures may be emailed 
to Beth at beth@trinityupperville.org  Put your SMILES on NOW!! 


